            Seattle Branch Naturalists
            Study Group Fall Update
                   October 1, 2014

Greetings Study Group Members and 2014 Students of the Introduction to the Natural
World Course.

My last newsletter to you, with the lovely graphics done by Anita Elder, was dated
April/May 2014.  On May 5, 2014, the new website “went live”.  Our Mountaineer lives have not been the same since.  Every aspect of running this committee administratively, the course registration and tracking, lectures, trips, seminars, room reservations, emails to Study Group members, and financial systems have all changed.  Learning how to navigate all of these changes has involved a steep (and frustrating) learning curve.

One change is that the Study Group is now labelled a “course” since it does not fit into
the current website framework easily.  Another change is that sending emails of any size 
from the website is no longer possible.  With the help of our wonderful webmaster, Dave
Shema, I will be putting this update and future newsletters on the website and will send you, via email, the link to reach them. I plan to get back to the really lovely and colorful newsletters
in the near future, but wanted to get some information out to you now.

The Introduction to the Natural Course World 2013-2014 was a fabulous success.  We had 60 students and the course content this year was, I believe, the best it has been in the four years I’ve been attending the course (a perk of belonging to the Study Group).  At the graduation potluck September 23rd, 46 out of 60 students had graduated. There was a satisfying buzz at the tables as students talked of how wonderful the course had been. The field trips for the course, were organized by Bruce Barcklow and an able trips committee which includes Heidi Diem, Stewart Hougen, and Jeff Nystuen. Many of you lead field trips and more of you signed up to colead or be mentored.  This could not happen without you. Many thanks to all who helped make this course such a success. The course director, for the 3rd year, was Gordie Swartzman, who did a remarkable job in somewhat trying circumstances related to the coincident web launch.  He kept us interested and entertained and has a remarkable store of knowledge that he loves to share.

Planning for Next Year
The Naturalist Committee had its first fall meeting on September 15th to discuss activities, trips, new courses, seminars and workshops for next year.  Gordie Swartzman and Dave Shema will together do the logistics for the next Introductory course, but will need assistance in scheduling 
lecturers and field trips leaders.  Dave will give us the all-important website expertise we need!!!  He was Naturalist Chair for several years before Cindy Luksus’ term and has remained an amazing and helpful asset this year.

Gordie Swartzman wants to develop a mentoring-leadership course for those who may be reluctant to lead trips because they may feel their knowledge base is insufficient.  If you have ideas for such a class, I’m sure he would welcome them.   G.swartzman@comcast.net

We will have another meeting, to which any of you with interest are invited, on October 29, 2014, 7 PM at the Summit Room at the Seattle Program Center.  We need folks to volunteer, particularly to be mentees for various committee positions and  as lecturers for the course.
We welcome your input and we need your help.  You may also contact me, Kay English, 206 527 8485, kenglish43@gmail.com,  if you have questions or ideas and can’t make the meeting.

Future Events

Study Group Lecture Series   7 PM at the Seattle Program Center

John Bishop
Thurs., Nov. 20
The 1980 eruption of Mt. St. Helens left in its wake a region vaporized, devoid of plants, insects, birds and animals. For John Bishop, an associate professor in the School of Biological Sciences at WSU Vancouver, it is a perfect laboratory to study the return of life to this sterile plain. His talk will focus on the re-emergence of plants in the Mt. St. Helens blast zone.

Donn Charnley
Thurs., Jan. 15
Donn Charnley is an old hand at geology. A retired university instructor, he still teaches through the Creative Retirement Institute of Edmonds Community College. His lecture will focus on plate tectonics, one of the factors that caused our North Cascades to be uplifted and formed.

Patti Happe
Wed., Feb. 11
The fisher once thrived in its native Olympic Range, but it was trapped to extinction 80-some years ago. Patti Happe, wildlife branch chief for Olympic National Park, will describe a 10-year multi-agency project that is returning the carnivore to its home ground.
 
Kathleen Foley
Thurs., March 12
Gone for nearly 40 years, the Western Bluebird is returning to the San Juan Islands. Kathleen Foley is a naturalist and stewardship manager with the San Juan Preservation Trust and will tell the story of how bird lovers are helping reintroduce the once-common bluebird to the Garry oak ecosystem on the islands.

Introduction to the Natural World 2015 Class Dates- Seattle Program Center Goodman B 7-9 PM

15 April 2015
20 May 2015
17 June 2015
15 July 2015
23 Sept 2015 Graduation Potluck
Native Garden service component date to be decided
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Anita Elder is not an official member of our committee, but has put many hours into making prior newsletters things of beauty and professionalism.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you to Rose O’Donnell for putting together our lecture series for next year.  And thanks for her persistence and calm amidst the “hair on fire” challenges of scheduling.


Thanks to all of you for all you have done.  We have had some terrific fun and learned a lot.

Kay English
Seattle Branch Naturalists Chair
Kenglish43@gmail.com












